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IMPORTANT DATES   
 Time Details 

FEBRUARY   

Wednesday 5th  All Day Prep Rest & Testing Day 

Wednesday 12th  All Day Prep Rest & Testing Day 

Friday 14th  3.00pm 
 
3.30pm 

Assembly-Badge Presentations by Jacinta Allan- 
School & House Captains, Koori & Girls in STEM 
Book Club Closes 

Monday 17th  9.00am PFA AGM in the Multipurpose Building 

Wednesday 19th  2.45pm Dogs Connect Prog.-Cuppa & Chat-Staffroom 

Thursday 27th  5.30pm-7.00pm Welcome Back Picnic & Expo 

Friday 28th  4.00pm School Council Nominations Due 

MARCH   

Monday 2nd  9.00am Prep First Full Week of School 

Wednesday 4th  Various The Playground Craze Incursion 

Friday 6th  All Day Curriculum Day-No School 

Monday 9th  All Day Labour Day Public Holiday-No School 

Monday 16th  5.45pm School Council Annual General Meeting 

Friday 27th  2.00pm 
2.30pm 

Assembly 
Last Day of Term 1-Early Finish 

 
 
 

Reminders:  
 

¶ CSEF- Do you hold a concession card? You may be eligible for CSEF. Please see the 

office. 

¶ Book Fees- Please see the office if you have not paid for your booklist & school 

fees. 

¶ Permission Forms- Please return your students 2020 Permission forms ASAP to 

your classroom Teacher. 
 

Principal: Jo Menzel 

School Council President: Wƻŀƴ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 

PFA President: Renee Selkrig 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 

Kind  
I understand that 
everyone is different  
I co -operate  
I respect myself, 
others and the 
environment  
I am community 
minded  
I belong  
 
 

Curious  
I am a learner  
I seek knowledge  
I ask questions  
I explore and wonder  
I create  
 
 
 

Brave  
I am honest  
I am independent  
I have high 
expectations  
I am resilient  
I am open to 
feedback  
 
 
 

 

 
 

   

Our Vision:  
QHPS students are empowered to be 
engaged learners. Our community 
fosters a culture of respect and 
belonging.  

2020 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 29 ς March 27 
Term 2 April 14 ς June 26 
Term 3 July 13 ς September 18 
Term 4 October 5 ς December 18 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to the 2020 school year!  A special welcome to our new Quarry Hill families joining us for the first time.  I 
hope that you all managed to find some activities to do over the holidays that offered some relief from the heat 
and smoke.  Our thoughts go out to everyone that was directly or indirectly affected by the devastating fires all 
along the east coast of Victoria, New South Wales, Kangaroo Island and more recently Canberra. A horrendous 
experience for all those touched by the fires.  
 
It looks as though the warm weather will continue for a while yet, so it is a perfect time to remind all of our families 
about the importance of children wearing broad brimmed hats and sunscreen. If you need to purchase a new 
school hat, they are available from the office for $10.00. Families are required to provide their own sunscreen and 
students are to re-apply this themselves if required during the day. Many thanks for your support with this.  
 
HOLIDAY REFLECTION - OUR VALUES IN ACTION 
Just to put our school values of Kind, Curious and Brave front and centre in our 
minds again, I would like to set families a task to do over the course of this week.  I 
would love each family member to share an example of when they demonstrated 
our values during the holiday break e.g. an example of when they were kind, an 
example of when they were curious and an example of when they were brave.  This is an activity for the whole 
family.  Children love it when adults do the work too!   
Statements that give examples of what Kind, Curious and Brave may look like are included further in the 
newsletter.  These may prompt some deeper conversations. Good luck!  I would love to hear some of the examples 
if you are prepared to share. 
 
NEW MOBILE PHONE POLICY 
The Minister for Education, James Merlino, released a new Students Using Mobile Phones Policy for all Victorian 
government schools on 7 October 2019. This policy requires that from Term 1 2020, students who choose to bring 
mobile phones to school must have them switched off and securely stored in the locked box provided at the school 
during school hours, including recess and lunchtime.  This box is located at our front office.  If emergencies occur, 
parents or carers can reach their child by calling the school.  For more detailed information regarding our local 
Mobile Phone Policy, please visit our website. 
Thank you for your understanding regarding this new policy. 
 
OUR NEW PREPS FOR 2020 
Last Friday was the first full day of school for our Prep students this year. I love this day.  The excitement and 
anticipation of the children is amazing to witness. For the most part, they settled really well and quickly set about 
making new friends. Most parents seemed to cope quite well too!  An extra hug was required for some, but 
ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƭŜŦǘ ŦŀƛǊƭȅ ŎƻƳǇƻǎŜŘΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ōƛƎ Řŀȅ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦ  ! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ tC! ƎǊƻǳǇ ŦƻǊ 
organising the annual Tea and Tissues session. This gave parents and grandparents the opportunity to have a cuppa 
and a chance to draw breath after the hectic start to the day.  
 
WORK DONE OVER THE HOLIDAYS 
For the first time in a long time, no major works were earmarked for the holiday break apart from recarpeting 
Room 8.  We did however need to address some damage caused by vandals.  It is always disappointing when 
money needs to be spent fixing wilful damage. We had a significant number of roof tiles damaged on the old 
building and some graffiti sprayed on one of our walls. I want to thank the people that alerted us to the vandalism. 
It is the community eyes and ears that helps keep our school protected. I also want to thank Luci Hauke for 
volunteering to paint over the graffiti.  It was a lovely gesture, and very much appreciated.  The damage to the roof 
tiles continues to be a major concern for us.  The age and brittleness of the tiles means that fixing them is 
challenging! 
 
CUPPA AND CAKE THURSDAY MORNING CATCH UP 
All families are cordially invited to come along to the multipurpose room at 9.00am on a Thursday morning 
for an informal catch up with other parents.  Rachele Bertuch, Renee Selkrig and Heidi McIntosh will 
welcome you with a warm beverage and tempt you with something delicious to eat. It is a wonderful way to 
start your Thursday. Everyone is most welcome.  
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A DATE FOR YOUR DIARIES: OUR SCHOOL DOG ς FERDI 
Last night information was sent home via Compass regarding our school dog, Ferdi.  We encourage families to view 
more information about the program at www.dogsconnect.net.au.  We will be holding an afternoon cuppa and 
chat with Grant Shannon, the founder of the Dogs Connect Program and invite any parents or 
caregivers who have questions or would like to discuss the program to come along at 2.45pm 
on Wednesday Feb 19th. This will be held in the staffroom. At 3.15pm Grant will hold a student 
information session that parents are also welcome to attend.  
 
EXPO AND WELCOME BACK PICNIC ς THURSDAY FEBRUARY 27TH  
In response to the school community partnership work undertaken last year, we are holding 
our very first Information Expo just prior to our Welcome Back Picnic on Thursday February 
27th.   
The expo will cover information relating to the four broad themes that were identified from our community 
consultations i.e. Operations, Teaching and Learning, Culture and Wellbeing and Communication.  The expo will be 
set up in the quadrangle and will run from 5.00pm through until 6.00pm. 
 
Fourteen stalls will be operating on the night that provide extra 
information about: School Council, PFA, Camps and Excursions, 
Compass and Administration, Student Wellbeing, Literacy, 
Numeracy, The Arts (including School Production), Community Voice, 
Community Skills/Interests Database, Kitchen Garden Program, 
Assessment and Reporting, Student Leadership, Intervention, 
Cultural Awareness and LOTE (Chinese).  
 
An Expo Passport will be available on the night to help parents 
navigate the stalls.  There will be an opportunity for families to enter 
a raffle by participating in the event.  The raffle will be drawn at the assembly the 
next day (Friday, February 28th). 
 
The Welcome Back Picnic will start at the cross over time of 5.30pm through until 
7.00pm.  This will be held down in Bushland.  The Parents and Friends Association 
(PFA) will be running their very first fundraiser for the year by offering families the 
opportunity to order pizza for their evening meal.  Information about this can be 
found further in the newsletter.  If families do not wish to order pizza, you are 
asked to bring along your own basket tea.  This event is a fabulous way to meet 
new families and reconnect with friends. It is also an opportunity for families to 
experience the ambience of the redesigned Bushland space.  We hope that we 
have lots of our families attend both of these events. 
 
SCHOOL CAPTAINS AND VICE CAPTAINS FOR 2020 
Tessa M W and Jacob W will be the Quarry Hill School Captains this year. They will be ably assisted by Tara M and 
Tory P who will take on the Vice-Captain roles. Congratulations to these four young people. It is a big commitment 
to take on leadership roles, and I feel confident that they will do a wonderful job.  
 
HOUSE CAPTAINS 
Congratulations are also extended to the following students for obtaining the role of House Captain for 2020: 
Peel House - Edwin T 
Amer House ς Campbell T 
Malcolm House ς Mietta L 
Harkness House ς Avery M 
 
The House Captain role requires the leaders to not only demonstrate enthusiasm for their House but to encourage 
students to get involved in a range of school activities. I look forward to working with these young leaders as well. 
 
Our School Captains, Vice Captains, House Captains, Girls in STEM leaders and our Koorie Leader will have their 
badges presented by Jacinta Allan MP at the assembly of Friday, February 14th.  

http://www.dogsconnect.net.au/
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Other student leadership roles are currently being decided.  They will have their badges presented at a later 
assembly on a date still to be confirmed.  
 
STAFFING FOR 2020 

NAME ROOM  GRADE 

TEACHING STAFF   

MARIA TZAROS 1 PREP/1 

BONNIE MCINTYRE 2 PREP/1 

JANE ST CLAIR 8 PREP/1 

LORRAINE BERIMAN 9 PREP/1  

BRAD SHEPHERD 5 2  

MERRYN WALKER 6 2  

ERICA DEMPSTER (M,T) 
TONYA VAN DEURSE (W, Th, F) 

14A 3/4  

TESS DAVIES 14B 3/4  

SHERYL SOMERVILLE  (M, T, W, Th) 
ROSS TURNER  (F) 

4 3/4  

SARAH EDWARDS 15A 3/4  

CLINTON DONOHUE 15B 3/4  

BEK FRY 10A 5/6 

CRAIG HARROP 10B 5/6 

JESS TELFORD 12A 5/6 

SAM MCCLOUD 12B 5/6 

 
Specialist Teachers 
Art       Brooke Wilson 
Music      Jeremie Collard 
PE       Ross Turner 
Chinese      Shengjie Chiu   
Intervention      Tova Penno 
 
Principal Class 
Principal     Jo Menzel 
Assistant Principal    Anne Rochford 
 
Non-teaching Staff 
Business Manager    Narelle Jones 
Administration    Luci Hauke 
Admin/Education Support   Amanda Dole 
Education Support    Tim Murphy 
Education Support    Sonia Rodgers 
Education Support   Tyryne Jones 
Welfare Worker   Kerryn Phillips 
Maintenance     Phil Ward 
 
SUPERVISION RESPONSIBILITIES BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL 
At Quarry Hill Primary School, the school grounds are supervised by staff from 8.45am before school and until 
3.45pm after school. 
There may be staff in attendance at the school before and after those times but those staff may be involved in 
tasks such as meetings or lesson preparation. This means that these staff members will not be supervising students. 
I know that a number of parents accompany their children to school and wait to see that they are settled, or stay to 
help in the classrooms. This practice is fine, and is certainly encouraged, as parents are supervising their own 
children. 
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Formal before and after school care is available within the school grounds and is operated by Camp Australia. 
Information regarding this program is available from the office, or can be accessed online at 
https://ww w.campaustralia.com.au/Schools/QuarryHillPrimarySchool/3550/B294 
 
REGISTERING FOR OUT OF HOURS SCHOOL CARE ς CAMP AUSTRALIA 
To help families prepare for the new school year, bookings for Outside School Hours Care are now open for 2020.  It 
is recommend families register an account with Camp Australia and always book in advance.  
tŀǊŜƴǘǎκƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ōȅ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƴƎ ŀƴ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊƳ Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǇƻǊǘŀƭΦ LǘΩǎ 
important that parents/guardians fill out all compulsory enrolment documentation for their child and notify of any 
medical conditions, illnesses etc., to ensure the health and safety of all children in the program. 
Families can register for free at https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts 
 
BOOK COLLECTION DAY 
I would like to thank parents for their positive co-operation in collecting books on the Book Collection Day. I would 
also like to acknowledge the work undertaken by Administration and Education Support Staff in making this process 
so seamless. A lot of work goes into the organisation of this process.  
Please contact the office if you have any further questions about school supplies.  
 
FRIDAY AFTERNOON ASSEMBLIES 
Parents/carers and family members are welcome to attend our whole school assemblies on Friday afternoon at 
3.10pm. 
  
ANAPHYLAXIS AND ASTHMA 
We have several children enrolled who suffer from severe allergies to a variety of things including nuts and nut 
products which can result in them going into anaphylactic shock.  Anaphylaxis is the most severe form of allergic 
reaction and is potentially life threatening.  It must be treated as a medical emergency, requiring immediate 
treatment and urgent medical attention.   
At Quarry Hill several strategies are in place to deal with this. We are an Allergy Aware school. Students are 
encouraged to wash hands before and after eating to minimise the risk of contamination.  
Often boxes and packages are sent to school for art construction activities and are very useful.  However, do not 
send any packages for use at school that have contained nuts or nut products so that we can minimise the risk of 
children with allergies coming into contact with products that may cause a reaction.   
Action Plans for Anaphylaxis and also for Asthma are required for all children who suffer from either, and must be 
obtained from the family doctor.  Please ensure that your child has an updated plan if they suffer from asthma or 
are at risk of experiencing anaphylaxis.  A copy of this plan must be provided to the school immediately.   
 
ASTHMA ALERT - SPACER USE IN SCHOOLS 
A reminder to families of children with asthma of the new policy regarding single person spacer use.  
This means that schools are no longer be able to wash, sterilise and re-use spacers and face masks from their 
asthma emergency kits when assisting students and children with asthma symptoms. 
{ǇŀŎŜǊǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǿƘŜƴ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊƛƴƎ ǊŜƭƛŜǾŜǊ ΨǇǳŦŦŜǊΩ ƳŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜΥ 
¦ǎƛƴƎ ŀ ǎǇŀŎŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ΨǇǳŦŦŜǊΩ ŜƴǎǳǊŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƻǊŜ ƳŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǊŜŀŎƘŜǎ the airways 
 
{ǇŀŎŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ƳǳŎƘ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŀƴ ŀ ΨǇǳŦŦŜǊΩ ŀƭƻƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀŦŦ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ 
students/children during an asthma attack, often in an emergency situation 
 
Spacers are an essential part of the Asthma First Aid procedure that Victorian schools/preschools are instructed to 
follow 
 
Asthma first aid kits should only ever be used as a back-up for when a child with asthma does not have their own 
spacer available, or if it is a first asthma attack or the cause of breathing difficulty is unknown. If your child requires 
medication & does not have their own spacer, a cost of $10.00 will be charged to cover the purchase of the spacer. 
Even if your child has mild asthma, it is essential that their medication and spacer (and a compatible face mask if 
under 5 years old) is always available to school staff. To ensure that a spacer is not left at home, we would 
recommend that parents/carers purchase a second spacer for their child to have with them at school at all times if 
possible. 

https://www.campaustralia.com.au/Schools/QuarryHillPrimarySchool/3550/B294
https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts
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For further information, please contact the Asthma Foundation of Victoria on 1800 645 130 or email 
schools@asthma.org.au 
 
STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE ARRANGEMENTS 
The Education Department does not provide personal accident insurance for students. Parents and guardians are 
responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including any transport costs, unless the 
injury is caused by the negligence (carelessness) of a Department or school council employee or volunteer. 
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŀŎŎƛŘŜƴǘ ƛƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ǇƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ ƛƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ƳŀǊƪŜǘΦ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŎƻǾŜǊ ŀ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ 
medical expenses not covered by Medicare.  They can be obtained by parents for individual students.   
Parents of students at Quarry Hill Primary School are reminded that Quarry Hill Primary School does not have a 
whole of school policy. 
 
PRIVACY REMINDER 
Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school 
functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΩ tǊƛǾŀŎȅ tƻƭƛŎȅ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘΣ Ŧƻǳƴd on our website [add link to your 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘϐΦ 
For more information about privacy, see: {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΩ tǊƛǾŀŎȅ tƻƭƛŎȅ ς information for parents. This information also 
available in nine community languages. 
 
A DATE FOR YOUR DIARIES: CURRICULUM DAY (PUPIL FREE DAY) ς FRIDAY MARCH 6TH 2020 
School Council has approved a Curriculum Day on Friday March 6th 2020.  This day will be used by staff to work on 
Performance and Development Goals, as well as the development of Individual Learning Plans.  
This will be a pupil free day.  Please note, this day is the Friday of the Labour Day long weekend in March.  This 
means that the children will have the Friday as well as the Monday off school.  
 
PREP REST DAYS IN FEBRUARY  
Parents of Prep children are reminded that for the month of February Prep children do not attend school on a 
Wednesday.  
 
A DATE FOR YOUR DIARIES:  SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS ς ²9Ω5 [h±9 ¸h¦ ¢h .9 
INVOLVED! 
The Annual General Meeting for Quarry Hill Primary School Council will be held on 
Monday March 16th 2020 at 5.45pm. This meeting will precede the Annual 
wŜǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ aŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ wŜǇƻǊǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘΦ  
 
There are four parent vacancies, a community member and two DET vacancy by rotation for a two year term, and 
any interested parents are urged to nominate for School Council.  
 
The whole school benefits from a variety and diversity of opinion on Council, and the value of fresh ideas and 
enthusiasm should not be underestimated. 
 
The current School Council is as follows: 
Retiring this election (2020) 
Parent Members 
Carleen Egan, Justin Clark, Michelle Grose, Scott Langan 
DET Members 
Narelle Jones & Anne Rochford 
 
Retiring next election (2021) 
Parent Members 
Wƻŀƴ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴΣ WŜǎǎƛŎŀ LǊŜƭŀƴŘ-Smith, Elia Andrews 
DET Members 
Sam McCloud 
 

mailto:schools@asthma.org.au
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
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I would like to thank retiring members, all of whom have made valuable contributions to School Council. Retiring 
councillors, who meet eligibility criteria, are welcome to nominate for further tenure on School Council. 
Nomination forms are available from the office. Nominations are to be lodged at school by 4:00pm on Friday 
February 28th 2020. A ballot (if required) will be held on Wednesday March 4th 2020. 
 
NEWSLETTER ELECTRONICALLY 
A reminder to all parents and carers that the newsletter is made available through Compass. The newsletter is also 
available on our school website. http://www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au/ 
 
Have a great week. 
Jo Menzel 
Principal 
 
THE PLAYGROUND CRAZE 
On Wednesday, 4th March the Playground Craze will be visiting Quarry Hill PS. It involves cool pop music, and a live 
in-school performance that engages students with important social-emotional skills, covering topics such as 
confidence, resilience, kindness, persistence, friendship and cooperation. The messages help students strengthen 
self-awareness and self-management of the personal and social skills encouraged in the curriculum. Students have 
already paid for this on their booklists. 
Any questions, please see Rebekah Fry in Room 10A. 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
KIND 
Tilly D (Room 2) for helping others tidy up equipment and looking after our classroom 

and peers. 
Mason W (Room 9) for being a respectful listener in the classroom and always using his lovely 

manners. 
Zavier S (Room 1) for being a caring grade 1 tour guide for the Preps and for being an 

expert on shoelaces! Honka Honka! 
CURIOUS 
Dominic M (Room 10A)  for an excellent start to his grade 6 learning. Well done Dom! 
Harper-Lee B (Room 12B) for demonstrating curiosity and asking great questions in class. 
Room 10B    for a fantastic start to 2020! 
BRAVE 
Wilton S (Room 15A) for beginning the school year showing great independence. 
Kamryn H (Room 15B) ŦƻǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ōǊŀǾŜ ŀƴŘ ΨƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƎƻΩ ŀǘ ƴŜǿ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎΦ 
Levi P (Room 5) for confidently explaining the maths strategy he used to solve a 

problem. 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM SUPPLIER BENDIGO UNIFORMS PLUS ANNOUNCEMENT 
We have been informed that our current uniform supplier will be closing their doors on the 29th February. We are 
currently in the process of arranging a new supplier who will take over from Bendigo Uniforms Plus once they have 
shut their doors. Our aim is to have the new supplier established and ready with uniforms on the closing day. We 
are just waiting for final documentation to be signed then we will be in a position to announce the new supplier. 
Bendigo Uniform Plus still have plenty of winter stock available for purchase before the store closure at the end of 
February 2020. 
Thank you for your understanding and hopefully the process will be seamless. 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the office. 
 
FREE PLAY KITCHEN 
Sitting in the foyer next to room 4, is a play kitchen that is no longer needed and is free to a 
good home. If you are interested and would like it, please contact the office. 

 

http://www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au/
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eSmart topic: Help Boost Kids' Safety, Privacy, and Security 

When kids start to go online, whether they're playing multiplayer games, using educational apps, or just 
following their curiosity on Google, it's important that they understand the basics of online privacy and 
safety.  

Check out these 5 tips 

1. Discuss personal vs. private info. 

Talk about the difference between what's OK to share online (favourite colour) and what's not (home address). 

2. Use privacy settings. 

Together, go through the settings on all new apps to make sure you both know what information your kids are 

sharing.  

Avoid location tracking. 

Location-aware apps can be super helpful. But apps that use a device's location to help people find your kid or offer 

them ads for nearby businesses should be used with caution. Turn them off if you can. 

3. Power up passwords. 

Work together with kids to help them come up with complex passwords. Think outside the dictionary. Use phrases 

and special characters that make passwords hard to guess but easy to remember. Remind kids to keep passwords 

private and change them regularly. 

4. Skip quizzes. 

Help kids identify and avoid clickbait, quizzes, special offers, and anything that asks for personal or private 

information. This helps keep information secure and devices safe. 

Full article: https://www.commonsense.org/education/family-tips/k-5-privacy-and-security? 

(Common Sense Media) 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKCLUB 
Issue 1 of Scholastic Book Club is due Friday, February 14th 2020. No late orders will be accepted.  
To order the books online and pay with your credit card via the LOOP facility visit 
https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx  
The LOOP facility eliminates the need to put your credit card number on the order form and/or hand over cash. 
For paper ŎƻǇȅ ōƻƻƪ ƻǊŘŜǊǎ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǊƻƻƳ number and/or 
teacher on the top of the form and return to office with correct payment by due date. Thank you. 
 
 
 

https://www.commonsense.org/education/family-tips/k-5-privacy-and-security?
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmybookclubs.scholastic.com.au%2FParent%2FLogin.aspx&data=02%7C01%7Cjones.narelle.s%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C8f22c506e4bb4231543808d7249463af%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637018092072883950&sdata=EJs8eNF66bxdRBE4jdVBUwqZHbc5XAJONru%2B7KyUDUw%3D&reserved=0
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PFA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM):  Monday 17th February, 2020 at 9.00am in the Multipurpose 
Building. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP: Our Second Hand Uniform shop is open Thursday during morning cuppa from 8:45 ς 10:00am and 
Friday afternoon 3:30 -3:45pm.  This is a fantastic opportunity to support our community with much needed items. 
We thank all that have donated and welcome all to come down during our open times to purchase items for 50c 
each.  
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